
 

 HYDE LEA PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Assembly held on Wednesday 11th May 2016 at Hyde Lea & Coppenhall 
village hall.  

Those present;  

Parish councillors; Mr J Eaves [chair]-Mr R Pitt-Mr W Mason [Deputy-chair] –Mr R Edwards.     

Mr D Jones [clerk to the council]; 2 residents of the parish. 

County Councillor; Mr M Winnington. 

01: Chairman welcomed those present and the meeting started at 19.30. 

02: Apologies received from; Parish Councillor Miss J Wilkes& Borough Councillor Mr S Leighton. 

03: Chairman’s report 

See Chairman’s report attached 

04: Borough Councillors report; neither in attendance. 

05: County Councillors report; 

Councillor Winnington- reported that superfast broadband was gradually being extended throughout the county, 95% of 
the county will be covered by June 2016.However some councillors complained that in certain parts of the village the 
speed was incredibly slow. He suggested that the clerk writes to him so he can take the matter further. 

HS2, the County Council are still pressing for a link from the proposed route into Stafford. 

Staffordshire is a growth area with new industry, housing and other planned development. The current infrastructure is 
being upgrade which is causing road and other disruption, but will be worth it in the long-term. One project is the planned 
link in Stafford from the Newport to the Stone Road. 

Potholes are still the most high profile problem and the County Council are reviewing their contract with Amey to see 
what is causing the backlog. 

06: Village hall report;  

The bookings have been steady this year although we have lost the U3A woodcarvers who have moved the larger 
premises. Two new groups are now using the hall, U3A Creative Writing and Guide Dogs for the Blind. 

The 2015 Festival gave us a profit of £1918 and as the years profit was only £644 we would have been in the red without 
this income as well as an enjoyable festival. 

The gable wall was insulted and resurfaced at a cost of £7461 and thanks for the grants received from Mark Winnington 
[£750], Mark Sutton [£750], South Staffs District Council [£525] and Staffordshire County Council [£3730]. 

Received from Hazel Jones, secretary to the village hall. 

. 

07: Other village issues;  

Nothing raised 

 

Meeting ended 19.55hrs. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


